
Dear Editor, 
 
Thank you for the time and effort of checking the paper. 
 
I’ve have tried to address your comments as good as I could. In my opinion this works best 
by the addition of a new subsection (now 4.2) with a more thorough discussions on the 
limitations of the lack of BRDF corrections. The conclusions are updated to reflect that 
subsection. In my opinion, this structure is the best to present the conclusions given in my 
previous reply. 
 
With kind regards  
 
Tim van Kempen 


